April 27, 2006

ASC Curriculum Office

105 Brown Hall

190 W. 17th Ave.

CAMPUS


RE: MUS 240, 241, 242, 243: Music History I through IV

Please find attached the following curriculum adjustments, which have been approved by the School of Music Curriculum Committee and the full faculty.

The introductory course, MUS 240, has been adjusted from a one-credit course graded S/U to a three-credit course with a letter grading system. This course will not be the beginning of a four-course sequence of chronological music history for undergraduate music majors.

The reason for the change is based on two realities. The current 240 was designed to introduce student on how to listen to music. The musicology faculty are find the students increasingly able to master these concepts early and feel that the students no longer need this introductory approach. The other reason is based on the expanding knowledge of music over time. Current syllabi for the music history sequence does not allow for the study of music beyond 1950. By expanding the total curriculum over four quarters, students will be able to begin their music history studies earlier, and be able to cover more genres.

Questions regarding this curricular change may be addressed to the undersigned.

Regards,

R. J. David Frego, Ph.D.

Associate Director

2-2870

frego.1@osu.edu

